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ON THE MEND:  Please keep the following parishioners and others in your 
prayers for recovery from their illnesses and injuries:  Metropolitan 
Constantine, Patriarch Pavle, Bishop Robert, Father Peter Natishan, Father 
Gerald Olszewski, Father Jakiw Norton, Father Dragan Filipović, Father Elias 
Katras, Father Stevo Rocknage, Father Paul Stoll, Father Igor Soroka, Father 
Michael Mihalick [MS], Father Joseph Kopchak, Father Anthony Dimitri, 
Father Cuthbert Jack, Father Elias Warnke, Evelyn Burlack, Joshua Agosto 
and his family, Harley Katarina Rahuba, Mike  Holupka, Eva Malesnick, Helen 
Likar, Stella Peanoske, Joe Nezolyk, Nick Behun, Grace Holupka, Virginia 
Bryan, Joseph Sliwinsky, Maria Balo, Linda Mechtly, Mary Mochnick, Mildred 
Manolovich, Evelyn Misko, Jeanne Boehing, Alex Drobot, Rachelle, Jane 
Golofski, Doug Diller, Harry Krewsun, Glen Lucas Burlack, Bernie Vangrin, 
Mary Alice Babcock, Dorie Kunkle, Andrea, & Melissa [Betty O’Masta’s 
relatives], Mary Evelyn King, Stella Cherepko, Sam Wadrose, Cameron [a boy 
in Matt’s class], Faith—an 7-year-old girl with rheumatoid arthritis, Isabella 
Olivia Lindgren—a 4-year-old with a brain tumor, Dillon, Ethel Thomas, 
Donna, Nick Malec [Maxine’s brother], Erin, Jim Markovich, Jeff Walewski 
[thyroid cancer], Carol [Lotinski] Rose, Michael Miller, Dave May, Grace & 
Owen Ostrasky, Alverta, Gary Zurasky, Michael Horvath, Patti Sinecki, David 
Genshi, Sue Segeleon, Mike Gallagher, Michael Miller, Jim Logue—throat 
cancer, Liz Stumpf, Ester Tylavsky, Ed Jamison, Theodore Nixon, Charles 
Johnson, Amy Forbeck, Michelle Corba Kapeluck, Gloria Prymak [Liz’s niece], 
Robert Hippert & family, Margaret Vladimir, Luke Emmerling, John Sheliga, 
Sabrina, George & Mika Rocknage, Elizabeth Mitchell, Robert McKivitz, 
Marjorie Pershing, Tom Marriott, Joe Farkas, Liz Obradovich, Liz, Halyna 
Zelinska [Bishop Daniel’s mother], Charlotte, Peter Natishan, Andrew Mark 
Olynyk, Deborah Finley, Claire Senita, Brandi Thomas, Eleanor Kelly, Bryan, 
Peter Special, Amy Boe, Doris Artman, Maureen Sams, Nancy Barylak, Shirley 
Tkacik, Carol Kowalcheck, Martin Golofski, Joe Paouncic, Anthony Yerace, 
Joanne Brodrick, Khrystyna Chorniy, Anthony Cormier [3-year-old with 
cancer], Diane Waryanka, Nathan Forbeck, Joseph Baloga, Andy Torick, 
Sarah Doyle, Carmella Berardesca, Samuel Peters, Jean Stutchell, Joe 
Paouncic, and Daria Masur.  ARNOLD:  Stefania Lucci, Steve Sakal, Homer 



Paul Kline, and Steve Ostaffy.  We pray that God will grant them all a speedy 
recovery. 
 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY to our November babies:  Amy Zerebnick Lewis on the 
4th, Father Bob on the 7th [he’s as old as Debbie again!], and Stella E. 
Cherepko on the 28th.  May God Grant them all Many Happy, Healthy, 
Prosperous and Blessed Years! 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  Next Sunday, November 8th, after the 
Obednitza, Alex and Matt will be serving a FREE BREAKFAST as part of their 
Scout Religious Award projects.  Please stay and enjoy fellowship, 
pancakes, sausage, scrambled eggs, and other goodies.  Everyone is 
welcome, and IT’S FREE! 
 
Please remember James John Logue George Senita, & John Kirkowski 
assigned to Iraq, Matthew Machak, Tonia Dec, Michael Repasky, and ALL 
American servicemen and women in the Middle East in your prayers.  May 
God watch over them and all American servicemen and women—and bring 
them all home safely! 
 
PLEASE REMEMBER TO BRING YOUR “BOXTOPS FOR EDUCATION” AND 
CAMPBELL’S SOUP LABELS TO CHURCH.  There is a shoebox in the 
basement for Alex’s Seventh Grade and Matt’s Fifth Grade collections.  THANK 
YOU ALL FOR YOUR HELP! Love, Alex and Matt 
 

REMEMBER—PRAYERS ARE ALWAYS FREE! 
 
Communion Fasting:  nothing to eat or drink after midnight, EXCEPT in cases 
where your doctor tells you to eat or drink something for medical reasons:  
medication, diabetes, etc.  If you have a question, please call Father Bob. 
 
AT ANY TIME—if there is an emergency, if you have questions, or if you 
just need to talk, please CALL FATHER BOB at [412] 279-5640. 
 

Schedule of Services 
 

Sunday, November 01  Divine Liturgy    10:30 AM 
21ST SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 

PROPHET JOEL, MARTYR WARUS & WITH HIM 7 CHRISTIAN TEACHERS, BLESSED CLEOPATRA & SON JOHN IN 
EGYPT, HIEROMARTYR SADOC-BISHOP OF PERSIA & 128 MARTYRS WITH HIM, TRANSLATION OF THE RELICS 

OF VENERABLE JOHN OF RILA, VENERBLE LEONTIUS THE PHILOSOPHER OF SAINT SABBAS MONASTERY, 
BLESSED PROCHORUS OF PECHENGA 

Tone 4 
Galatians 2:16-20 

Luke 8:5-15 



Litany in Blessed Memory of John Lopushanski, Harry Bunio, Mary Pekich, Anna Lotinski, & Julia Golofski—Fr. 
Bob 

 
Sunday, November 08  Obednitza    10:30 AM 

22ND SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
HOLY & GLORIOUS GREAT-MARTYR DEMETRIUS THE MYRRH-BEARER OF THESSALONICA, MARTYR LUPUS, 
VENERABLE ATHANASIUS OF MEDIKION MONASTERY, VENERABLE THEOPHILUS OF PERCHEVSKY LAVRA-

ARCHBISHOP OF NOVGOROD, COMMEMORATION OF THE GREAT EARTHQUAKE AT CONSTANTINOPLE-740 AD, 
MARTYR IOASAPH-MONK OF MOUNT ATHOS-DISCIPLE OF SAINT NIPHON OF CONSTANTINOPLE, VENERABLE 

DEMETRIUS OF BASARBOV IN BULGARIA, SAINT ANTHONY-BISHOP OF VOLOGDA 
Tone 5 

Galatians 6:11-18 
Luke 16:19-31 

Litany in Blessed Memory of All Deceased Veterans—Fr. Bob 
Parastas in Blessed Memory of Charles Yakim—Ollie Pendlyshok 

 
Sunday, November 15  Divine Liturgy    10:30 AM 

23RD SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST 
MARTYRS ACINDYNUS, PERGASIUS, APHTHONIUS, ELPIDEPHORUS, & ANEMPODISTUS OF PERSIA, VENERABLE 

MARCAIN OF CYPRUS, BLESSED CYPRIAN OF STOROZHEV-FORMERLY THE OUTLAW OLONETSK 
Tone 6 

Ephesians 2:4-10 
Luke 8:26-39 

Litany in Blessed Memory of Mary Pekich—Millie Kerr 

 
BULLETIN INSERT FOR 01 NOVEMBER 2009 
TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST, PROPHET JOEL, 

MARTYR WARUS & WITH HIM 7 CHRISTIAN TEACHERS, 
BLESSED CLEOPATRA & SON JOHN IN EGYPT, HIEROMARTYR 

SADOC-BISHOP OF PERSIA & 128 MARTYRS WITH HIM, 
TRANSLATION OF THE RELICS OF VENERABLE JOHN OF RILA, 
VENERBLE LEONTIUS THE PHILOSOPHER OF SAINT SABBAS 

MONASTERY, BLESSED PROCHORUS OF PECHENGA 
 
TROPARION—TONE 4 
When the women disciples of the Lord 
Learned from the angel the joyous message of Thy Resurrection; 
They cast away the ancestral curse and elatedly told the apostles: 
Death is overthrown!  Christ God is risen, 
Granting the world great mercy. 
 
Glory to the Father, and to the Son, and to the Holy Spirit, now and ever, and 
unto ages of ages.  Amen. 
 
KONTAKION—TONE 4 
My Savior and Redeemer, 
As God rose from the tomb 
And delivered the earthborn from their chains. 
He has shattered the gates of Hell, 
And as Master, He has risen on the third day! 



 
PROKEIMENON—TONE 4 
READER:  O Lord, how manifold are thy works!  In wisdom hast Thou made 
them all. 
PEOPLE:  O Lord, how manifold are thy works!  In wisdom hast Thou 
made them all. 
READER:  Bless the Lord, O my soul!  O Lord my God, Thou art very great! 
PEOPLE:  O Lord, how manifold are thy works!  In wisdom hast Thou 
made them all. 
READER:  O Lord, how manifold are thy works! 
PEOPLE:  In wisdom hast Thou made them all. 
 
ALLELUIA VERSES—TONE 4 
Go forth and prosper and reign, because of truth and meekness and 
righteousness. 
 
You love righteousness and hate iniquity. 
 
NOTE ON ANGLICANS WISHING TO ENTER THE CATHOLIC CHURCH 
VATICAN CITY, 20 OCT 2009 (VIS) - In a meeting with journalists held this morning in 
the Holy See Press Office Cardinal William Joseph Levada, prefect of the Congregation 
for the Doctrine of the Faith, and Archbishop Joseph Augustine Di Noia O.P., secretary of 
the Congregation for Divine Worship and the Discipline of the Sacraments, presented a 
note on a new measure concerning "Personal Ordinariates for Anglicans entering the 
Catholic Church". 
 
  Commenting on the English-language note, which has been published by his dicastery, 
Cardinal Levada explained how, "with the preparation of an Apostolic Constitution, the 
Catholic Church is responding to the many requests that have been submitted to the 
Holy See from groups of Anglican clergy and faithful in different parts of the world who 
wish to enter into full visible communion. 
 
  "In this Apostolic Constitution the Holy Father has introduced a canonical structure that 
provides for such corporate reunion by establishing Personal Ordinariates, which will 
allow former Anglicans to enter full communion with the Catholic Church while 
preserving elements of the distinctive Anglican spiritual and liturgical patrimony. Under 
the terms of the Apostolic Constitution, pastoral oversight and guidance will be provided 
for groups of former Anglicans through a Personal Ordinariate, whose Ordinary will 
usually be appointed from among former Anglican clergy. 
 
  "The forthcoming Apostolic Constitution provides a reasonable and even necessary 
response to a worldwide phenomenon, by offering a single canonical model for the 
universal Church which is adaptable to various local situations and equitable to former 
Anglicans in its universal application. It provides for the ordination as Catholic priests of 
married former Anglican clergy. Historical and ecumenical reasons preclude the 
ordination of married men as bishops in both the Catholic and Orthodox Churches. The 



Constitution therefore stipulates that the Ordinary can be either a priest or an unmarried 
bishop. The seminarians in the Ordinariate are to be prepared alongside other Catholic 
seminarians, though the Ordinariate may establish a house of formation to address the 
particular needs of formation in the Anglican patrimony". 
 
  "The provision of this new structure is consistent with the commitment to ecumenical 
dialogue, which continues to be a priority for the Catholic Church, particularly through 
the efforts of the Pontifical Council for Promoting Christian Unity. The initiative has come 
from a number of different groups of Anglicans" who, said Cardinal Levada, "have 
declared that they share the common Catholic faith as it is expressed in the Catechism 
of the Catholic Church and accept the Petrine ministry as something Christ willed for the 
Church. For them, the time has come to express this implicit unity in the visible form of 
full communion". 
 
  The cardinal further indicated that "it is the hope of the Holy Father Benedict XVI that 
the Anglican clergy and faithful who desire union with the Catholic Church will find in this 
canonical structure the opportunity to preserve those Anglican traditions precious to 
them and consistent with the Catholic faith. Insofar as these traditions express in a 
distinctive way the faith that is held in common, they are a gift to be shared in the wider 
Church. The unity of the Church does not require a uniformity that ignores cultural 
diversity, as the history of Christianity shows. Moreover, the many diverse traditions 
present in the Catholic Church today are all rooted in the principle articulated by St. Paul 
in his letter to the Ephesians: 'There is one Lord, one faith, one baptism'. 
 
  "Our communion", the cardinal added in conclusion, "is therefore strengthened by such 
legitimate diversity, and so we are happy that these men and women bring with them 
their particular contributions to our common life of faith". 
 
  In a joint declaration on the same subject, Catholic Archbishop Vincent Gerard Nichols 
of Westminster and Anglican Archbishop Rowan Williams of Canterbury affirm that the 
announcement of the Apostolic Constitution "brings to an end a period of uncertainty for 
such groups who have nurtured hopes of new ways of embracing unity with the Catholic 
Church. It will now be up to those who have made requests to the Holy See to respond 
to the Apostolic Constitution", which is a "consequence of ecumenical dialogue between 
the Catholic Church and the Anglican Communion. 
 
  "The on-going official dialogue between the Catholic Church and the Anglican 
Communion provides the basis for our continuing co-operation", the declaration adds. 
"The Anglican Roman Catholic International Commission (ARCIC) and International 
Anglican Roman Catholic Commission for Unity and Mission (IARCCUM) agreements 
make clear the path we will follow together. 
 
  "With God's grace and prayer we are determined that our on-going mutual 
commitment and consultation on these and other matters should continue to be 
strengthened. Locally, in the spirit of IARCCUM, we look forward to building on the 
pattern of shared meetings between the Catholic Bishops Conference of England and 
Wales and the Church of England's House of Bishops with a focus on our common 
mission". 
CDF/ANGLICANS CATHOLICS/LEVADA   VIS 091020 (820) 



 
Dear Reverend Fathers and Youth Workers, 
 
Glory to Jesus Christ! 
 
I am writing to you today because the beloved campus ministry of our Archdiocese and 
SCOBA needs your help.  Orthodox Christian Fellowship has a projected shortfall for 
2009 of $95,000.  OCF is taking a proactive approach in overcoming our financial 
shortfall by taking measures to be more prudent with expenditures, eliminating staff and 
reducing the number of North American programs.  In effort to stabilize the immediate 
financial future of OCF, we as a diocese need to take action.  OCF needs approximately 
$11,000 of the $95,000 to make payroll for October 30th. 
 
A few explanations to the financial shortfall are, revenue loss and expenses incurred 
from cancellation of Real Break Jerusalem and Dominican Republic due to local 
environmental conditions, increased programming costs have led to increased 
registration fees and therefore a decrease in attendance with three of our North 
American Programs, while donors have continued to give during these tough economic 
times they have chosen to significantly pull back and underperforming programming like 
National Tour and Pilgrimage for Justice. 
 
I would like to ask you to prayerfully ask your parish to make a contribution to help our 
college ministry through this financial difficulty. Any gift amount is greatly appreciated 
and will help secure that Orthodox Christian Fellowship will be around for generations to 
come.  Please mail your contribution to Orthodox Christian Fellowship, PO Box 
6268, Fishers, IN, 46038-6268.  Thank you for showing your support for our campus 
ministry. 
 
In Christ, 
 
Natalie Kapeluck Nixon 
Ukrainian Orthodox Church of the USA Representative, Orthodox Christian Fellowship 
 
Director, Office of Youth & Young Adult Ministry, Ukrainian Orthodox Church of the USA  
PO Box 869, Carnegie, PA 15106   412-279-1076 
 
Saint Sylvester Roman Catholic Church will host its annual Roast Beef Dinner 
next Sunday, November 8, from 11:30 AM to 3 PM.  The meal will include 
roast beef, mashed potatoes & gravy, vegetable, salad, rolls, beverage, and 
dessert.  Adults—$9, children—$4.50.  A Bake Sale and Swan Creek Candle 
Sale will also take place along with the dinner.  Everyone is welcome.  If you 
have any questions, please call the church office at 724-468-5794. 
 
As part of his Ph.D. thesis project, Protopresbyter Taras Chubenko 
is conducting a survey of parishioners of the UOCofUSA, and has 
asked our parish to assist in gathering data on parishioner 



attitudes.  Please take 5 minutes to fill out the ANONYMOUS 
survey downstairs at coffee hour and return them to Father Bob.  
Thank you in advance for this very valuable contribution to making 
our church—and our parish—more responsive to fulfilling your 
needs.  Please see Father Bob if you have any questions. 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS!  Next Sunday, November 8th, after 
the Obednitza, Alex and Matt will be serving a FREE BREAKFAST 
as part of their Scout Religious Award projects.  Please stay and 
enjoy fellowship, pancakes, sausage, scrambled eggs, and other 
goodies.  Everyone is welcome, and IT’S FREE! 


